Special Committee on Conditional Fees
1. In September 2005, the Conditional Fees Sub-Committee of the Law Reform Commission of Hong Kong issued the Consultation Paper on Condition Fees (“Consultation Paper”). The Consultation Paper contained a total of 13 recommendations, including the recommendation to allow the use of conditional fees in 8 categories of civil cases, namely: (1) personal injury cases; (2) family cases, except where the welfare of children is involved; (3) commercial cases in which an award of damages is the primary remedy sought; (4) product liability cases; (5) probate cases involving an estate; (6) insolvency cases; (7) employees’ compensation cases; and (8) professional negligence claims.
2. The Bar Council took the view that the recommendations contained in the Consultation Paper may have significant impact on our profession as well as the community as a whole. The Special Committee on Conditional Fees was set up in October 2005 to consider the recommendations and to prepare a position paper thereon. Apart from the undersigned, this Special Committee comprises Mr. Edward Chan, S.C., Ms. Christina Lee, Mr. Kenny Lin, Mr. Jeremy Bartlett and Mr. Jeremy Chan.

3. After consultation and consideration, a report in the name of “The Hong Kong Bar Association’s Position Paper on Conditional Fees: A Response to the Law Reform Commission’s Consultation Paper” dated 28th April 2006 was submitted to the Law Reform Commission. In short, the Bar opposes the recommendation of allowing conditional fees in Hong Kong as conditional fees arrangement will bring more adverse impacts than real benefits (if any). The Bar suggests that the Government should expand the Supplementary Legal Aid Scheme so as to achieve the objection of enhancing access to justice.
4. At the time of writing this report, the Bar has not heard further from the Law Reform Commission. The undersigned understands that the matter is still under consideration by the Law Reform Commission and it is not yet known when the Law Reform Commission will publish its report.

5. In addition, the undersigned and Mr. Jeremy Chan had also attended the meeting held by the Panel on Administration of Justice and Legal Services on 24th October 2005. During this meeting, the Bar’s views were made known to the Panel.
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